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I am genuinely grateful for Africa's abundant attention and 

love from True Mother through Dr. Yoon. It is a privilege and 

blessing. 

 

Three religious leaders that True Mother considered the 

"Three Keys" to open the door of the providence in Africa 

participated in the Cheon Il Guk Leaders Assembly in 

Senegal. How True Mother miraculously found these 

righteous religious leaders representing African Spirituality 

(Prophet Radebe), African Christianity (Archbishop Ndanga), 

and African Islam (Sheik Mansour) is still a mystery! Their 

contributions have brought more blessing for the Providence 

in Africa, centering on True Mother. All Glory to our beloved 

True Mother, the Mother of the universe! 

 

Dr. Yoon conveyed True Mother's heart to the leaders at the Assembly: "Spirituality is still alive in 

Africa." These words captured the spirit of African leaders. True Mother wants to use this foundation to 

restore Africa and make it a model for other regions. IAPD should spearhead a spiritual revival to 

rejuvenate and work with the African Union. 

 

Many spiritual groups sprouted in Africa in the early 1900. African spirituality acknowledges that beliefs 

and practices influence every facet of human life. Thus, Africans feel they cannot separate religion from 

every day or mundane life. Spiritual matters are part of our roots, and we feel the need to honor our 

ancestors and recognize their influence on our lives. 

 

 
 

Many leaders of these spiritual groups suffered prejudice and discredit, and many were imprisoned, 

exiled, and killed because they practiced their faith. We need to reach out more strongly to these groups 

and allow them to attend True Mother, the Mother of Liberation. 

 

As per True Mother's directive, holding an IAPD Africa Summit in South Africa in July 2022 will be a 

platform to reach out to these prepared spiritual groups and have them contribute to rekindling spirituality 

in the world. Most have celebrated their one-hundredth anniversary during the last decade. 

 

I am incredibly thankful to Prophet Radebe, Archbishop Ndanga, and Sheikh Mansour, who strongly 

believe in True Mother's directives to bring IAPD to the Africa Union. 

 

I am indeed grateful for the bountiful blessings that Africa is continuously receiving from True Mother. 

This abundant grace gave renaissance to all the leaders and family members of Heavenly Parent's Holy 

Community in Shin Africa. We will work harder, carrying True Mother on our back, bringing victory to 

the only begotten Daughter of Heavenly Parent for a victorious Heavenly Unified Korea and Heavenly 

Unified World. 

 


